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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

FINANCE COMMITTEE
A. PHILIP RANDOLPH BUILDING
 2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, MAY 15, 2018 AT 9:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Al Herrera, Commissioner Flozell Daniels 

Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Barbara Waiters 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the minutes of January 16, 2018.  Verbal Motion 18-028 was approved unanimously.
PROCUREMENT ITEMS:

PROCUREMENT AUTHORIZATIONS: 

TO AWARD:

PICKUP TRUCK


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for a Pickup Truck.


In response to Chairman Herrera, Ronald Baptiste stated that the useful life of that vehicle was 3-5 years and the salvage value of the vehicle would be sold at a public auction and FTA allows the RTA to keep the proceeds.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve the contract award to Premier Chrysler Jeep Dodge for One Pickup Truck. Verbal Motion 18-029 was approved unanimously.

PROFESSIONAL A&E ON-CALL SERVICES – SMALL BUSINESS – CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL PEDESTRIAN BRIDGE – REQUESTED TO ASSIGN A TASK ORDER FOR ENGINEERING SERVICES 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to award a contract for Professional A&E On Call Services – Small Business – Canal Street Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge – Requested to Assign a Task Order for Engineering Services. 


In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that the RTA was not responsible for the Management of the Construction of the bridge; this would be done by the Audubon Institute.

Justin Augustine reported that a Trust Agreement was setup and the transfer of the funds was made not to exceed approximately $1.3 Million. The Engineer of Record was Manning and Associates and two public hearing had been held and upon collection of all the comments that were made at the public meetings Manning would develop a preliminary design and the timeline for this process would take until July. The final design would not be completed until the fall of this year and the bridge construction would take a year. 

Commissioner Waiters wanted to make sure that the public notices were sent out in more than enough time for the public to attend.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to approve the contract for the Task Order Proposal for the Canal Street Ferry Terminal Pedestrian Bridge.  Verbal Motion 18-030 was approved unanimously.
ENGHOUSE IVR SOFTWARE UPGRADE 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking for authorization to award a contract to Enghouse for an IVR Software Upgrade.


In response to Chairman Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that this system was for the Telephone System and this was the upgrade for the IVR system.


Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Daniels seconded to approve the contract to Enghouse for an IVR Software Upgrade.  Verbal Motion 18-031 was approved unanimously.
DIESEL PARTICULATE FILTER CLEANING EQUIPMENT 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was asking to for authorization to award a contract for Diesel Particulate Filter Cleaning Equipment.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to approve the contract with FSX Equipment Inc.  Verbal Motion 18-032 was approved unanimously.
TO SOLICIT:

FLUID ANALYZER MACHINES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to solicit for Fluid Analyzer Machines.


In response to Chairman Herrera, Ronald Baptiste said that the funding for this item was through a grant.


In response to Chairman Herrera, Ronald Baptiste stated that staff could provide a report on purchasing the machine versus using an external machine.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the solicitation of Fluid Analyzer Machines.  Verbal Motion 18-033 was approved unanimously.
VIDEO SURVEILLANCE (CCTV) ADDITIONS AND UPGRADES


Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to solicit for Video Surveillance (CCTV) Additions and Upgrades.


In response to Chairman Herrera, Justin Augustine reported that staff would look at changing the 12% DBE participation to 100% DBE Participation and the goal could be amended accordingly.


Genia Browder stated that staff did its due diligence when reviewing this item but could look at this item again to determine if it could have higher DBE participation.


Ronald Baptiste stated that this upgrade is additional cameras and replacing cameras to align with additional software so there are some limitations of vendors that are licensed to connect to the existing software.

In response to Ronald Baptiste, Deslie Isidore stated that the solicitation could be authorized and the DBE goal could be amended.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the solicitation of the Video Surveillance (CCTV) Additions and Upgrades.  Verbal Motion 18-034 was approved unanimously.

BUS SIMULATORS 

Deslie Isidore stated that staff wanted to cancel the award for Bus Simulators.


In response to Chairman Herrera, Ronald Baptiste stated that the vendor could not comply with the RTA’s specifications and wanted the RTA to change the specifications so staff canceled the award.


Justin Augustine stated that the 2nd lowest bidder was beyond the scope of the RTA’s budget.


In response to Chairman Herrera, Justin Augustine said that he would discuss the matter with RTA General Counsel.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to approve the cancelation of Bus Simulators.  Verbal Motion 18-035 was approved unanimously.
PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT

The report was sent out in advance.

GRANTS:

FISCAL YEAR 2018 SECTION 5307 GRANT APPLICATION

Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application under Section 5307 Fiscal Year 2018 funding in the amount of $9,4000,000 for the following PM (Bus) $8,878000; Video Surveillance $92,000; Preventative Maintenance (Ferry) $430,000.  The total eligible cost is $11,750,000 and would be funded 80% FTA/20% RTA match.  Federal participation would be $9,400,000 the RTA local match would be $2,242,500 and the State of Louisiana will provide a 20% local match of $107,500.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine reported that every year the FTA sets up Formula Grants to all transit agencies across the United States and certain formula grants are restricted for specific purposes and the 5307 Grants can be used for Preventative Maintenance and the purchase of equipment.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Ronald Baptiste stated that RTA has used a significant percentage of these funds to offset its operating costs.
Justin Augustine reported that the RTA uses these funds to buy and maintain equipment. 

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2018 Section 5307 Grant Application.  Verbal Motion 18-036 was approved unanimously.

FISCAL YEAR 2018 SECTION 5339 GRANT APPLICATION 


Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application for the Purchase of (10) Paratransit Mini Buses, (7) Paratransit Minivans and Miscellaneous Equipment for FY 2018 under Section 5339 for $840,566.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2018 Sections 5339 Grant Application.  Verbal Motion 18-037 was approved unanimously.

FISCAL YEAR 2018 SECTION 5337 GRANT APPLICATION


Deslie Isidore reported that staff was requesting authorization to file a Grant Application for Preventative Maintenance (Rail); St. Charles Paint & Repair; Portable Skid Pressure Washers; Axle & Gear Rebuild w/Gear Set; Switch Tongue/Components Replacements; Portable Track Hand Tampers; Rail Division Shop Tools & Equipment and Preventative Maintenance (HOV) for FY 2018 under Section 5337 for $4,149,625.


Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Tillery seconded to authorize the Fiscal Year 2018 Section 5337 Grant Application.  Verbal Motion 18-038 was approved unanimously.

COMMISSIONER DANIELS LEFT THE MEETING 

FINANCIALS – APRIL 2018 

Ronald Baptiste reported that in the Net Operating Revenue Line Item, RTA’s net operating revenues have exceeded operating costs by $7.8 Million; for the first four months of 2018, Net Operating Revenue has exceeded expectations by about $1.4 

Million.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Ronald Baptiste reported that on the Revenue Side, the RTA was performing $264.00 better than anticipated and on the Expense Side $780,000 lower in the cost to date and in the Legacy Cost the RTA was $400,000 less than what was budget.


Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Revenue for Budgetary Purposes, the RTA was right on budget and on the Expense side there was coming in less than anticipated.


Ronald Baptiste reported that on the Service Side the budget has not incurred some of the anticipated Professional Services and some expenses may occur.

Ronald Baptiste reported that on the Legacy Cost, once the retirees age, they are moved from the plan.


Ronald Baptiste reported that 80% of RTA’s Operating Revenue comes from Sales Tax and the spike in March and April revenues and ridership happens every year.  The expectation is for monthly revenue and ridership to continue to decrease until the fall.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that the General Use Tax was reflected after the RTA receives the taxes.


In response to Commissioner Herrera, Ronald Baptiste reported that 40% of the collections on the Hotel/Motel Side were distributed to the New Orleans Marketing and Tourists Corporation until it reaches $7.2 Million in collections and then the formula flips then 60% of the collection is distributed to the New Orleans Marketing and Tourists Corporation.


Justin Augustine said that one Quarter is 60% and one Quarter was 40%.

Ronald Baptiste reported that there was a 23% Fare Recovery Ratio in April due to the annual ridership spike and the fare recovery ratio is in line with other agencies, which typically range from 10% to 30% and fares have not been raised since 1999, keeping prices low for passengers.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Justin Augustine stated that in the Board’s Books the fares are broken down by modes.


Ronald Baptiste reported that the Debt Service Coverage Ratio is a Net Operating Income divided by Debt Interest and Debt Principal.


Ronald Baptiste reported that RTA consistently earns sufficient operating income to cover debt interest and principal, without dipping into reserves.


Justin Augustine reported that in the RTA’s current Bond Structure, the Debt Recovery Ratio was 1.2.


Ronald Baptiste reported that regarding Capital Investments, the RTA has invested 25% more than planned in new capital projects and the high rate likely reflects some projects planned for 2017, but delayed to 2018.  

Ronald Baptiste reported that the Capital Investments Line Item was a direct link to Martin Pospisil’ s Capital Projects that he reports on at the Operations and Administration Committee Meetings.

Ronald Baptiste reported that payments on Liability Claims were an average of 0.5% of revenues for the first four months of 2018.


Ronald Baptiste reported that this is the new format for the Financial Statements and he welcomes any comments.


Ronald Baptiste reported that on a quarterly basis, the Reserves would be part of the presentation.

Commissioner Herrera recommended that on the First Slide “Year to Date” be included.


Justin Augustine reported that any input from the public would be welcome.


Justin Augustine reported that from a public standpoint, all of the Audit information was still included in the report.
COMMITTEE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Chairman Herrera reported the RTA’s Budget was looking much better and the RTA did not get awarded a couple of grants for which it had applied.

Commissioner Herrera reported that the RTA was applying for 3 additional grants. 
EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine reported that an 18 Wheeler caught on fire this morning and interrupted bus service on both sides of the interstate and alerts were sent to the riders because the buses were stuck in the traffic.


Justine Augustine reported that the RTA was successful in getting the Algiers Ferry Rehabilitation and Maintenance Grant for $2.4 Million and he has talked to the Friends of the Ferry and Kristin Palmer’s Office.


Justine Augustine wanted to thank FTA Region VI, State Representative Gary Carter, Jr and State Senator Troy Carter for helping with the local match from the State to secure the grant.

Justin Augustine reported that the Consent Decree for the 6 St. Charles Streetcar Stops would be put on the Board Agenda and Legal Counsel would give an update to the Board.
DBE FIRST QUARTERLY REPORT 2018

Genia Browder reported that the DBE 1st Quarter Report showed that the RTA had a total of $29,148,914 in current Federal contracts with $5,485,121 allocated to DBE’s which totaled 19% DBE participation.

Genia Browder reported that on the Non-Federal Side, RTA’s total contracts were $9,526,812 with $2,858,043 for DBE’s which totaled 30% DBE participation.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Genia Browder reported that the Federal Requirements are not that stringent; there were more Federal Projects and each project has a different goal.  


Genia Browder reported that the total spending for the 1st Quarter was $8,980,043 (federal and non-federal, not including fuel and vehicles) and the DBE participation was $880,821.


Genia Browder reported that the 1st Quarter DBE Performance Attainment Goal was 10%.


Genia Browder reported that the SBE Commitment for the 1st Quarter was $3,881,084 and DBE was $8,343,164.


Genia Browder reported that Total SBE Contract Values were $3,881,084 and the Total Paid to SBEs was $2,747,197.


Genia Browder reported that there were 11 New SBE Contracts.

Genia Browder reported that the following were New DBE Certifications:

· C&R Contracting, LLC.
· J&R Commercial Tire Service 
Genia Browder reported that the following were SBE Certifications:

· Assuring Destinations, LLC

· Lauren Bombet Interiors, LLC

Genia Browder reported that she participated in the SBA Open House on February 15, 2018 and she also attended the SBA’s Annual Connecting Business with Contracts Conference at Southern University.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Genia Browder reported that a lot of DBE/SBE owners don’t want to show their tax returns, because it’s the individual’s personal taxes.

In response to Commissioner Waiters, Genia Browder reported that she was working with other networks to get more people certified.


Chairman Herrera stated that a lot of Small Business don’t have the necessary resources and the knowledge for the regulations that were required but he knows that Genia Browder helps the business to get their information for certifications.


Genia Browder was working with the IT Department to allow the businesses to fill out the applications online and transfer them into her inbox. 
ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to adjourn the Finance Committee Meeting of May 15, 208 at 10:18 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-039 was approved unanimously.
